
  

CITY OF EDEN, N. C. 
 

The regular meeting of the City Council, City of Eden, was held on Tuesday, September 

16, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers, 308 E. Stadium Drive. Those present for 

the meeting were as follows:  

 

 

Mayor:                        Wayne Tuggle, Sr. 

Council Members:                Donna Turner  

       Jim Burnette              

       Angela Hampton 

       Jerry Epps 

                                                      (absent) Darryl Carter 

       Neville Hall 

       Jerry Ellis 

City Manager:              Brad Corcoran 

City Clerk:             Sheralene Thompson 

City Attorney:                       Erin Gilley 

Deputy City Clerk:   Deanna Hunt 

                                                   

Representatives from Departments: 

News Media:     

      

 

MEETING CONVENED: 

 

Mayor Tuggle called the regular meeting of the Eden City Council to order and welcomed 

those in attendance. He explained that the Council meets the third Tuesday of each month 

at 7:30 p.m. and works from a prepared agenda; however, time would be set aside for 

business not on the printed agenda.   

 

INVOCATION: 

 

Mr. Wayne Parleir, Pastor of Meadow View United Methodist Church, gave the invocation 

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

PROCLAMATIONS: 

 

Mayor Tuggle asked Ms. Lori Lowrimore and Ms. Wanda Stophel to come forward.  He 

then read the following proclamation: 

 
PROCLAMATION 

 

Remember Me Thursday 

 
WHEREAS, Friends of Eden Animal Shelter is participating in Remember Me Thursday; 



September 16, 2014 City of Eden, N. C. 

 

Minutes of the regular September 16, 2014 meeting of the City Council, City of Eden: 

 
 

WHEREAS, the volunteers of Friends of Eden Animal Shelter have agreed to devote their time, resources 

and energy to this united effort to bring attention to orphaned pets; 

 
WHEREAS, the Friends of Eden Animal Shelter  will hold a public candle-lighting ceremony with the goal 

remembering those orphan animals who died without a loving home and shining a light on the orphaned 

animals still waiting for their forever homes throughout the Eden and Rockingham County area;  

 

WHEREAS, the Friends of Eden Animal Shelter is working in cooperation with animal organizations and 

rescue groups from around the world in partnership with Remember Me Thursday founder Helen Woodward 

Animal Center; 

 

WHEREAS, the Remember Me Thursday campaign will assist in not only bringing attention to the orphaned 

pets in the City of Eden, but will therefore result in increased adoptions of these pets; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE I, Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr., Mayor of the City of Eden, do hereby proclaim that the City 

of Eden declares that the fourth Thursday of September is the official Remember Me Thursday day. 

 

Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr. 

Mayor 

 

Ms. Lowrimore gave a brief explanation about the Friends of Eden Animal Shelter 

organization and what they do. 

 

********** 

 

Mayor Tuggle asked Mr. Johnny Farmer, Director of Parks & Recreation, to come 

forward.  He then read the following two proclamations.   

 
KaBOOM! Proclamation 

 

WHEREAS, KaBOOM! is the national non-profit dedicated to giving kids the childhood they deserve by 

bringing play to those who need it most, and; 

 

WHEREAS, KaBOOM! has been a powerful champion for play since its founding in 1996, and;  

 

WHEREAS, KaBOOM! has worked with partners to build, improve and open more than 15,000 

playgrounds, engage more than 1,000,000 volunteers and serve more than 6,600,000 children, and; 

 

WHEREAS, KaBOOM! recently provided guidance and support for the playground committee members 

and volunteers to design, plan and build a new playground at the Morgan Road Park, and;  

 

WHEREAS, KaBOOM! also provided staff to oversee the construction of the playground and ensure that it 

is a project that the children in the community can enjoy for years to come. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE I, Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr., Mayor of the City of Eden, do hereby deem it an honor and 

pleasure to proclaim and recognize KaBOOM! for dedication and advocacy towards recognizing the need to 

provide all children with the ability to get balanced and active play. 

 

 

Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr. 

Mayor 
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********** 

 
Proclamation 

Kate B. Reynolds Charitable Trust 
 

WHEREAS, the Kate B. Reynolds Charitable Trust was established in 1947 and is now one of the largest 

private trusts in North Carolina, and; 

 

WHEREAS, the Kate B. Reynolds Charitable Trust’s mission is to improve the quality of life and health for 

the financially needy of North Carolina, and;  

 

WHEREAS, the Kate B. Reynolds Charitable Trust provided the financial resources for the KaBOOM! 

Playground to be built at the Morgan Road Playground, and;  

 

WHEREAS, the Kate B. Reynolds Charitable Trust also provided support personnel to help bring the 

community together to make this a very successful project, and; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE I, Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr., Mayor of the City of Eden, do hereby deem it an honor and 

pleasure to proclaim and recognize The Kate B. Reynolds Charitable Trust for their dedication and their 

investment in the City of Eden to give the children in our community a place where they can go and play for 

many years to come.   

 

 

Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr. 

Mayor 

 

Mr. Farmer gave a brief explanation about the KABOOM event and the Kate B. Reynolds 

Charitable Trust.  He also asked those involved with building the playground to please 

stand and he thanked each of them for their participation.   

 

********** 

 

Mayor Tuggle asked Ms. Debbie Ellis, Laquista Knox, Shay Graham, Susan Arrington, 

and Teresa Lowe, representatives from the North Carolina Department of Health and 

Human Services to come forward.  He then read the following proclamation:   

 
National Disability Employment Awareness Month:   

A Proclamation 

 

 

WHEREAS, workplaces welcoming of the talents of all people, including people with disabilities, are a 

critical part of our efforts to build an inclusive community and strong economy, and   

 

WHEREAS, in this spirit, the City of Eden, North Carolina is recognizing National Disability Employment 

Awareness Month this October to raise awareness about disability employment issues and celebrate the many 

and varied contributions of people with disabilities, and 

 

WHEREAS, activities during this month will reinforce the value and talent people with disabilities add to 

our workplaces and communities and affirm Eden, North Carolina’s commitment to an inclusive community. 
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NOW, THEREFORE, I, Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr., Mayor of the City of Eden, do hereby proclaim October 

2014 as National Disability Employment Awareness Month.  In so doing, I call upon employers, schools 

and other community organizations in Eden, North Carolina to observe this month with appropriate programs 

and activities, and to advance its important message that people with disabilities are equal to the task 

throughout the year. 

 

 

Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr., 

Mayor 

 

SET MEETING AGENDA: 

 

Mayor Tuggle noted that Council Member Darryl Carter was absent from the meeting. 

 

Mayor Tuggle stated that there was a request by staff to remove item 9b - Authorization to 

proceed with the purchase of a ladder truck from Unfinished Business.   

 

A motion was made by Council Member Ellis seconded by Council Member Hampton to 

remove item 9b - authorization to proceed with the purchase of a ladder truck from 

Unfinished Business and also to set the meeting agenda.  

 

All Council Members present voted in favor of this motion.  This motion carried. 

 

PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

 

There were no public hearings scheduled at this time. 

 

REQUESTS AND PETITIONS OF CITIZENS: 

 

Mr. Davis Montgomery, District Manager of Duke Energy Addressed the City Council: 

 

Mr. Montgomery explained that they have been doing demolition on the Dan River plant 

as they have been decommissioning it.  He wanted to make them aware of a few things that 

would be happening over the next couple of weeks.   

 

1. Elevated tank that supplied water to the old plant would be taken down.  It will be 

very simple, they would take the legs out from under it and pull it over.  He added 

that this would occur during the daytime hours.   

2. As they repair the new water intake on the river, they will have to dredge mud and 

silt from behind the flood gates and that would occur over the next few weeks. 

3. He also explained that they have a “Employee Volunteer Event” that would take 

place in Eden on October 3.  Mr. Johnny Farmer has been very instrumental in 

helping them identify projects around town.  They placed this on their employee 

portal and over 100 people signed up to work.  He thanked Mr. Farmer for his help 

with that.   

 

Council Member Burnette questioned where the dredging material would go. 
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Mr. Montgomery replied that it would be stored on site but eventually that building will 

come down so there may be some of that used as fill.   

 

********** 

 

Ms. Erlene Tinsley, 1236 Forest Road, Addressed the City Council: 

 

Ms. Tinsley explained that she had a problem with her water bill.  Her water bill has gone 

up 50%.  She came to City Hall and talked to someone about two weeks ago they sent 

someone out to read her meter.  She came back to City Hall and talked to them again and 

they said that it was right.  They sent someone out to read the meter again and they found 

no leak anywhere.  They sent someone out and then they sent a letter listing how many 

gallons of water she had used a day. 

 

She explained that she was hospitalized for four (4) days at Duke.  On those days while she 

was in the hospital they had her using 379, 155, 167 and 688 gallons of water a day while 

she was in the hospital.  She stated that she did not understand it so she got a plumber to 

come in and he found no leaks anywhere. 

 

She stated that this was a problem for her as to why her water bill has increased.  She 

pointed out that she was also on a feeding tube so therefore she did not cook and she did 

not go in the kitchen.  She did not use water as far as washing dishes or cooking so she 

could not understand this.  She asked what could be done. 

 

Mayor Tuggle referred to the City Manager and asked if he could contact Ms. Tinsley and 

meet with her.  

 

Mr. Corcoran asked for a phone number to set up an appointment.   

 

********** 

 

Roger and Teresa Hodge, 624 Fisher Street, Addressed the City Council: 

 

Mr. Hodge explained that he came to the meeting in November of last year and complained 

about drainage and that he was not getting the city services that his tax dollars was 

supposed to be paying for.  He pointed out that things have not changed a bit, it was 

unsafe. 

 

Mayor Tuggle asked that he reiterate to the Council what the services were. 

 

Mr. Hodge explained that he came down here and complained that above his house on 

Fisher Street the grass, not just one blade of it but the whole road was covered, for 2½’ to 

3’ and that makes the road more narrow and they (cars) will crowd you real bad going 

through there.  He also complained that the ditches were unsafe because they do not have 

an apron and he had seen people fall in the ditch trying to get out of the way of the cars 
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because there was no apron there.  He had also asked for guttering, not curbing, but just for 

gutter to put the pipes in.  He got very little service because they did not even come down 

there and mow his ditches right beside his house.  He explained that his house sits 

approximately well not as far as the corner of that thing right there (pointed to something 

in the room) from the road and he had weeds over there and he figured last year when he 

made the complaint to them that the city would maybe step up to the bat and start taking 

care of the ditch.  He added that you cannot hardly back out of the driveway because you 

cannot see to back out or pull out of the driveway, the weeds were so high.   

 

Mrs. Hodge added that they have had a person stop and ask them if they were trying to 

conceal their house because you could not see it and they live real close to the road.  She 

also added that when she backed back out of her driveway she had to look around the 

weeds because they were as high as that ceiling there to which Mr. Hodge pointed out that 

it was not quite that high. 

 

Mr. Hodge stated that it was a public safety.  It was their safety backing out into that road 

and the ditches without aprons on them they were a public safety.  Like he had said, there 

were people coming up through there and when they step out of the way of a car they fall 

into the ditch.   

 

He stated that he had a drainage problem that goes back to January 18, 2005 where he had 

complained about the bottom of the road, not at his house but at the bottom of the road, 

there was a curb and there were two pipes.  One runs out of the driveway and there was 

one that runs under the road.  They were 15” pipes and there was an extremely large 

amount of water that comes down that hill and when it rains real hard the whole road 

covers over.  That was another safety hazard there plus when those pipes run over, he 

owned the house at the bottom of the hill too, and when they run over, they flood the 

basement down there.  He stated that he needed Mr. Corcoran or somebody, one of the 

City Council or all of them to come out to his house and let him show them what else he 

had.   

 

Mr. Corcoran commented that he would pull it tomorrow and he asked the City Council to 

remember that when Mr. Hodge was there in November, he had not seen Mr. Hodge since.  

He had not come in to talk to him or call.  He added that Ms. Tammy Amos, Engineering, 

did a quite an extensive report on this situation after he appeared before the Council and 

that report was shared with each of them.  This was an ongoing problem and there was a 

long history if he remembered correctly of Mr. Hodge and Engineering and these issues so 

he would be glad to meet with Mr. Hodge anytime if he wants to come in.   He added that 

he believed he said that in November and in the meantime he would get Ms. Amos’s report 

and share that with everyone and they could go from there. 

 

Mayor Tuggle questioned the location of Fisher Street to which Mr. Hodge explained that 

it was directly across from the Salvation Army.  Mayor Tuggle asked Mr. and Mrs. Hodge 

to call Mr. Corcoran.   
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He also offered to go to the Hodge’s house himself to take a look at it.  He stated that 

usually when someone comes in there without seeing it for himself, he could tell them 

directly, both sides of it.  He stated that they would look and see if there was some of the 

things could work out.   

 

Mrs. Hodge stated that they own three houses on that road and it was a poor community 

and they were trying their best to get their road straightened out and to look halfway 

decent.   

 

Mayor Tuggle stated that was why he wanted to come to their house so he could see for 

himself but of course he could take the city’s side as well as their side on things but maybe 

they could find a compromise.  He asked Mr. and Mrs. Hodge to contact the City Manager 

so they could come in and talk with him. 

 

Mr. Hodge noted in the letter he had just received from Ms. Amos, she said she could 

inform the City Council that he (Mr. Hodge) was getting all the services.  He was not 

getting the services. 

 

Mayor Tuggle stated that was what they would sit down and talk about and he would tell 

him exactly how he felt about it. 

 

Mr. Hodge replied that he knew how he was going to feel about it, all he had to do was see 

it. 

 

Mayor Tuggle replied that he would see it and he was just a straight shooter.  He would tell 

Mr. Hodge exactly how he felt about it one way or another.  If the city needs to do 

something then he would talk about that and if part of it was on the Hodge’s he would tell 

them.   

 

Mr. Hodge commented that he had one more thing to say, if it was on him he would pay it, 

well he had several things marked here but he would try to cut it as short as possible.  

Anyhow they were talking about the storm water drainage program and what Ms. Amos 

had to say about it was she told him that the storm drainage had been established but he did 

not seem interested because it would be partially at his expense.  He stated that he would 

tell them all something.  He put 160’ of corrugated black pipe at $184 a piece there… 

 

Mayor Tuggle stated that he could show him all that. 

 

Mr. Hodge replied that it did not matter because he had fixed it and he did not need their 

storm drainage. 

 

Mayor Tuggle explained that he would do his homework first before he came out there as 

he wanted to make sure he got all that done so it would probably be next week.   

 

Mr. Hodge closed by stating that after this meeting it looked like the city would come out 

there and mow the ditches. 
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

 

a. Consideration of Amended Interlocal Agreement to Provide Consolidated 911 Service 

within Rockingham County.   

Mayor Tuggle asked the City Attorney, Ms. Erin Gilley, to explain the request.   

Based upon direction from Municipal and County officials, Bob Shaver, County attorney, 

and I have drafted an amendment to the Interlocal Agreement for the Consolidation of 911 

Service within Rockingham County.   

 

This amendment, if enacted, would shift the funding obligations of the center and services 

to the County.  In addition, as of January 1, 2016, oversight of the agency will be 

transitioned from the Governance Board to the County with advisory support from the 

Governance Advisory Board.  The Governance Advisory Board will retain its authority 

concerning talk group assignments and CAD/RMS upgrades.    

 

This Agreement must be approved by all municipalities and the County to be enacted. 

 

Ms. Gilley’s recommendation to Council is that the Amended Interlocal Agreement to 

Provide Consolidated 911 Service within Rockingham County be adopted.   

 

Mayor Tuggle added that if they would recall this was something that they were spending 

about $38,000 a year that they would not have to pay anymore. 

 

A motion was made by Council Member Epps seconded by Council Member Ellis to 

approve this amended agreement.  

 

Council Member Hall questioned the signatures required on the document and that if 

passed tonight was it still contingent on the other municipalities signing on it as well and 

have any of them done anything yet 

 

Ms. Gilley replied that it was.   

 

Mr. Corcoran added that everybody has adopted it or has it on their next meeting to adopt 

it. 

 

Ms. Gilley also added that if it is not approved by one it will not be effective and they 

would still be operating under the original agreement.   

 

Council Member Burnette stated that he knew they were very instrumental in this and 

asked the Mayor that as far as he could tell was everything to his satisfaction to which 

Mayor Tuggle replied that as far as he could tell, everything has worked out well.   

 

Action on the motion was as follows:  Council Members Hampton, Burnette, Ellis, Hall, 

Turner and Epps voted in favor of this motion.  This motion carried. 
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NEW BUSINESS:    

 

Ms. Valencia Roner, Program Manager, Duke Energy, gave the following presentation:   

 

a. Presentation by Duke Energy:  Residential Neighborhood Program. 

 

The Residential Neighborhood Program 

 

 An energy efficiency program targeting DEC’s income-qualifying customers  

 Delivered by neighborhood segments 

 Provides each resident: 

1. Home energy assessment 

2. Installation of several energy conservation measures (ECMs) 

3. Energy education that will enable the residents to make behavioral 

 changes to reduce and control energy usage 

 

RNP Target Market –Eligibility 
 

 Eligible neighborhoods are those defined segments of DEC customers where 

approximately 50% of the households have incomes equal to or less than 200% of 

the federal poverty level*. 

 DEC determines eligible neighborhoods 

 DEC prioritizes neighborhoods and specifies the implementation order 

 
  *Federal Poverty Income Guidelines issued by the US DOE 

 

RNP Target Market –Eligibility 
 

 Compact Fluorescent Lights (CFL’s) (15) 

 Water Heater Wrap* & Insulation for Water Pipes 

 Water heater temperature check & adjustment 

 Low Flow Faucet Aerator (3) 

 Low Flow Showerhead (2) 

 Wall Plate Thermometer 

 AC Winterization Kit (3) 

 A year’s supply of HVAC filters 

 Change Filter Calendar 

 Air Infiltration Reduction Measures 

 

   *Electric water heaters only 
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Program Implementation 
 

Marketing – work with local community leaders, notify residents in advance, build 

awareness & acceptance of program in the community and arrange access to customer 

residence 

 

The Home Improvement Process involves teams of surveyors and installers going door-to-

door delivering services to each customer’s residence 

 

 Energy assessment 

 Installation of measures 

 Energy education 

 

 

RNP Neighborhood Selection 

 

Williamston, SC – 220 homes 

Spartanburg, SC – 849 homes 

Greenville, SC – 233 homes* 

Lancaster, SC – 597 homes 

Chester, SC -  450 homes 

Charlotte, NC – 570 homes 

Kannapolis, NC – 648 homes 

Gastonia, NC – 612 homes 

Salisbury, NC – 591 homes 

Hickory, NC – 21 homes* 

Durham, NC – 362 homes  

Greensboro, NC – 1686 homes 

Winston-Salem, NC – 334 homes 

Mount Airy, NC – 386 homes* 

 

Total Homes Served:  7,559 
 

* Indicates neighborhood is currently in progress 
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Neighborhood Kick-Off Event 
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Thursday, Sept. 25th 

6 pm – 7:30 pm 

Draper Christian Church 

1116 Fieldcrest Rd. 

Eden, NC 27288 

RSVP at: 

855-767-3853 or 

duke-energy.com/rnp 

 

Neighborhood  

Sized:   970 

 

RNP Kick-Off Events 

 

Residents receive: 

 

• FREE catered meal 

• Demonstration on the FREE energy-savings products they’ll receive when 

participating 

• Chance to WIN a $25 gift card 

• FREE Event Childcare 

AND 

Chance to WIN a  

$500 VISA® Gift Card* 
 

RNP Eden Neighborhood Partners 
 

City of Eden, Salvation Army, Draper Christian Church 

 

“RNP” Sweepstakes Highlights 
 

 Each neighborhood participant is eligible to be entered to win a grand prize in 
the form of a $500 VISA® gift card 

 Duke Energy program participants can register with Energy Specialist or 
online at duke-energy.com/rnp 

 

The RNP Crew 
 

• The crew will be easily identifiable in Duke Energy Residential Neighborhood 

Program vehicles 

• Each technician will be in a blue collared shirt with a Duke Energy badge 

 

Crew Installs the Energy Measures and Explains Energy Savings 

• Each assessment on average takes about an hour  

• Residents can begin calling now for an appointment if they wish.   
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Council Member Burnette pointed out that the energy conservation program has been 

around a pretty good while and he thought it was important to explain why energy 

conservation is important to Duke Energy. 

 

Mr. Montgomery explained that there were several reasons but if you look at it from a load 

perspective if they can shave some of the energy usage off of that peak it makes it more 

economical for them and for their customers.  It means they do not have to crank up an 

extra generator just to meet that one brief moment during the cold winter months.  For the 

customers themselves, it helps them save energy on their bills and they know that there are 

other things that a customer is able to spend their money on these days.  If a customer is 

unable to pay their bill, it does not benefit either one of them so they were trying to help 

them manage their bill as well.   

 

Ms. Roner added that the other part of this was education.  They really want the customer 

to take an active role.  They would provide basic information in the form of a pamphlet and 

it explains things like the importance of changing air filters or if you have air leaks, that 

can get sealed up, or keep your door closed.   

 

Mayor Tuggle thanked them for their presentation.   

 

Council Member Ellis questioned why they had only selected certain sections in Draper. 

 

Ms. Roner explained that they were only allowed an estimate of about 1,000 so prior to 

even beginning the program they use the U.S. Census data to help them determine which 

areas to go to.    

 

REPORTS FROM STAFF: 

 

There were no reports at this time. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA: 

 

a. Approval and Adoption of Minutes: August 19, 2014. 

 

b. Traffic Study Request in reference to changing the speed limit on Greenwood Street.   
 

A traffic study was received from Council Member Jim Burnette in reference to changing 

the speed limit on Greenwood Street.  The speed limit on Greenwood Street is currently 35 

MPH.  Greenwood Street is primarily a residential area approximately six blocks in length 

with a number of streets intersecting, leading from both residential and business sections of 

the City.  

 

Due to the length of Greenwood Street, it was determined that a survey in reference to the 

proposed speed limit change should be sent to each of the property owners (70 in number) 

along Greenwood Street. A survey was prepared and sent to each of the property owners.  

18.57% (13 of 70) responded.  92.31% (12 of 13) of the respondents were in favor of 
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reducing the speed limit to 25 MPH.  Only 7.69% (1 of 13) of the respondents were in 

favor of keeping the current 35 MPH speed limit. 

 

Of the respondents in favor of reducing the speed limit to 25 MPH, three mentioned a 

concern for the safety of children living in the area, one mentioned a concern for the 

pedestrians in the area, and six mentioned general concerns dealing with speeding and 

safety.  

 

A visual survey of posted speed limits in the area shows that Oak Street, Irving Avenue, 

Glovenia Street, Moir Street, and Manley Street are posted 25 MPH and that The 

Boulevard is posted 20 MPH.   

 

The Police Department’s recommendation is that the speed limit for the entire length of 

Greenwood Street be reduced to 25 MPH. 

 

c. Consideration of a Request to Declare Vehicles and Equipment Surplus and Sold at Public 

Auction via Govdeals. 

 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE DISPOSAL  

OF PERSONAL PROPERTY BY PUBLIC AUCTION 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Eden owns certain surplus vehicles and equipment listed 

below and hereinafter referred to as “the property”; and    

 
  2014/15 Surplus Vehicles/Equipment  

Make Model Year VIN City 

No. 

Cond. Mile/Hrs 

        

Dodge  Ram 350 Van 1994 2B5WB3520RK567298 R10 Bad Water 

Pump 

97876 

Volvo  Auto Garbage 

Truck 

2001 4V2D36UE01N318431 G16 Won't Run 65943 

Volvo Auto Garbage 

Truck 

2002 4V2D36UE02N331505 G13 Fair Unknown 

Ford Crown Victoria 2001 2FAFP71W01X137496 PD97 Fair 132398 

Ford Crown Victoria 2000 2FAFP71W04X173134 BC8 Fair 119986 

Ford Crown Victoria 1999 2FAFP71W2XX237432 CG28 Bad engine 157990 

Ford Crown Victoria 1997 2FALP71W4VX224925 R39 Fair 158187 

Ford Crown Victoria 2001 2FAFP71W91X176524 PD2 Fair 106705 

Chev Caprice 1995 1G1BL52P8SR177524 BD1 Fair 145276 

Case 580/supE Bkhoe 1985 9077491 G48 Bad Trans Unknown 

Joy Air Compressor 1979 161782 W32 Not 

running 

Unknown 

Ford Crown Victoria 2000 2FAFP71W8YX173138 PD91 Fair 95539 

Chevrolet Impala 2005 2G1WF55K259282762 PD22 Fair 98000 

Chevrolet Astro Van 1993 1GCCM15Z5PB153504 WR2 Fair 124,407 

Stemco Thrash TL 1991 1S9ESN2T0M1252620 G33 Fair  
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Ford F150 TK 1995 1FTEF15NXSNA69590 M16 Fair 134,091 

Dodge 3500 TK 1996 1B6MF36W9TS693113 W13 Fair 142,337 

Misc 

Items: 

      

Autoparts       

Truck parts       

Tires       

       

Bolens  42" riding mower Unknown 13AN683G163  Unknown  

Scotchlite Heat Lamp Applicator    Unknown  

(2) Alcota Pressure washers    Poor  

Case 4 in 1 bucket    Poor  

(3) Barrells  Unknown  Unknown  

(1) Push mower Yazoo  Poor  

(2) Wacker Tamps    Poor  

Numerous Rolls of various size fire hose   Unknown  

Worthington Air Compressor 1977 EV6479  Poor  

Worthington Air Compressor Unknown 6633  Poor  

Generator  Unknown  Poor  

 

WHEREAS, the City of Eden desires to dispose of the property by public auction as 

authorized by North Carolina General Statute §160A-270; and 

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to North Carolina General Statute §160A-270 (c), the City Council 

must authorize the use of the public electronic auction service and the means of 

publication; and 

 

WHEREAS, the property will be sold at a public electronic auction to the highest bidder 

excepting any reserve placed on the property.  The property will be listed at 

www.govdeals.com starting on September 29, 2014 at 8:00 a.m. and will be posted 

continuously until it is sold; and 

 

WHEREAS, The City desires to publish this notice solely by electronic means via the City 

of Eden website; and 

 

WHEREAS, Kevin Taylor, IT and Communications Manager, is an appropriate city 

official to dispose of the property by public auction. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the City Council for the City of Eden that 

the property listed above be disposed of by public auction, that the publication of this sale 

be solely by electronic means, and that Kevin Taylor be authorized to dispose of the 

property by public auction. 

 

APPROVED, ADOPTED AND EFFECTIVE this 29th day of September, 2014. 

 

http://www.govdeals.com/


September 16, 2014 City of Eden, N. C. 

 

Minutes of the regular September 16, 2014 meeting of the City Council, City of Eden: 

 

CITY OF EDEN 

By: Wayne R. Tuggle, Sr., Mayor 

        ATTEST: 

         Sheralene Thompson, City Clerk 

The Consent Agenda was approved by unanimous consent of Council. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

Mayor Tuggle reminded everyone that Riverfest was September 19
th

 from 5:00 to 10:00 

and September 20
th

 from 10:00 to 10:00.    

 

ADJOURNMENT:          

  

A motion was made by unanimous consent to adjourn.  All Council Members present 

voted in favor of this motion.   

 

                                                          Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       ____________________________ 

    Sheralene S. Thompson,  

    CMC, MMC, NCCMC                                                           

 City Clerk 

ATTEST: 

 

 

______________   

Wayne Tuggle, Sr., Mayor  


